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OVERVIEW:  Sec. 13.1 of S.L. 2016-94 provides that a local government is eligible for 

reimbursement from the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services' Spay/Neuter Account if 

the local government offers a spay/neuter clinic operated by a non-profit organization under contract 

or other arrangement with the city, regardless of whether the non-profit organization contracts with a 

local veterinarian to perform the spay/neuter procedures. This section also amends the definition of 

"Low-income person" for purposes of eligibility for reimbursement from the Spay/Neuter Account to 

provide that an individual may meet that designation if the person qualifies for a public assistance 

program administered by the Department of Health and Human Services. 

This section became effective July 1, 2016.  


